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In support of its commitment to explore standards for services that meet the unique needs of Small and Medium-sized Practices (SMPs), the staff of the International Auditing and Assurance Standards Board (IAASB) issued the, Staff Questions & Answers (Q&A) - Applying ISQC 1 Proportionately with the Nature and Size of a Firm in November 2012.
This Q&A publication was issued to highlight how the design of International Standard on Quality Control (ISQC) 1 issued by the IAASB under the Clarity Project, enables it to be applied in a manner proportionate with the nature and size of a firm. Specifically, while ISQC 1 applies to all firms, this publication consists of 6 Q&A which focus on matters that are likely to be of particular relevance to the application of ISQC 1 in the context of SMPs:
· How does ISQC 1 address the fact that the characteristics of a smaller firm are significantly different from those of a larger firm?
· How might the implementation of ISQC 1 in a smaller firm differ from that in a larger firm?
· How does ISQC 1 help guide smaller firms in implementation of a system of quality control?
· How do sole practitioners or firms with few partners comply with ISQC 1's requirements relating to engagement quality control review?
· What are relevant considerations for smaller firms, including sole practitioners, as it relates to the "monitoring" element of ISQC 1?
· How might the documentation considerations for a system of quality control for a smaller firm differ from those of a larger firm?
SMPs, as well as smaller public sector audit organizations, should find this Q&A helpful in achieving an effective and efficient implementation of ISQC 1.
It should be noted that this publication does not constitute an authoritative pronouncement of the IAASB nor does it amend or override ISQC 1. Registered auditors who are SMP practitioners may find the guidance useful.

The Q&A is available in PDF format and may be downloaded via a link from the IRBA website.
Should you have any further queries or experience any technical difficulties in downloading the documents please do not hesitate to contact the Standards Department at +27 (0)87 940 8800 or send an email to standards@irba.co.za.
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